
Commission Meeting  
10.1.24 
1st Day of the October Term 
Maysville, MO  
 
 
 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen 
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the motion to accept the agenda as presented and approved the minutes 
from the September 17th meeting. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
There was no meeting of the DeKalb County Commissioner on September 24 due to prior engagements 
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White signed checks for Region D and attended a meeting at Tri-County Health 
Department where he sits on the board.  
 
East District Commissioner, Chet Owen attended a meeting with DeKalb County Extension. 
 
Members from Missouri University Extension met with the Commission to express their gratitude for the County’s support.  
The Commission was presented a plaque and were honored at a meeting held earlier in the week.  
Those in attendance on this day were, Lorin Fahrmeier, Stacey Steffens, Jen Osborn and John Murphy. At this time the 
extension is looking to possibly put a tax levy on the ballot to sustain services that they currently offer in the County. The 
4-H groups have grown substantially in the last few years with their now being a larger presence in the county.  
 
Ben Routon and Bill Gray met with the Commission and discussed work being done around the County as well as an 
update on brush letters.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek discussed the upcoming election, and what she is doing to prepare for it.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek also discussed the need for keyless entry doorways, on the remainder of the office doors due 
to the hardship of getting the current doors rekeyed. Employees could use the same card they enter the building with to 
get in their office. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to get the door locks changed with East 
District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor, White-aye, Carroll-aye and Owen-aye. Motion carried. 
3-0 
 
The Commission will meet with office holders at their next regularly scheduled meeting to discuss SB 190. At this time it 
would not go into effect until 2025 at the earliest.  
 

If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County 
Clerk, Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct 
insurance in place.  
 
With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until October 8, 2024 
 
 


